Wilmore, Ky. 40390 November 16, 1987

Dr. Allan Coppedge, Chairman WTS Membership Committee SPO

Dear Al.

When Dr. Dan Berg made the report for the Membership Committee at the business meeting at the WTS Annual Conference of Merystown, Pa., in Friday November 6, 1987, we became aware of a discrepancy in the TOTAL MEMBERS. The total members reported at the 1986 meeting is correct (2,351). Adding to that the total members received in 1986-1987, shouldn't the total be 2,468 (instead of 2,477)? I was so busy in completing my own reports for the Annual Conference that it never occurred to me to check the figures.

I would have written you last week, but was not feeling well. In fact, I was taken sick during the Executive Committee meeting on Thursday night, November 5, and while I kept going on November 6 & 7, I was not feeling my best. It seems to be an inner ear problem that relates to one's balance.

Dan Berg, of course is the new Membership Committee chairman. Dr. Charence Bence is the new member of the Membership Committee. Dr. Paul Bassett is the new Editor of the wTS Journal.

Cordially, your friend in HIM,

CHILDREN OF MENETT, SEC-TREAS.

WITH THE THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

WITH THE THEOLOGICAL SERMANY

WASHING TO A SOCIETY